
 

December 22, 2020 

Mayor and Council 
Karyn Magnusson, Deputy Director, Engineering, Parks and Environment Department 
Justin Hall, Manager, Public Realm Infrastructure 

Dear Mayor and Council and Staff,  

Re: Thank You for the 2nd and 1st Street Mobility Corridor 

HUB Cycling is a charitable organization working to get more 
people cycling more often. We make cycling better through 
education, action and events. More cycling means healthier, 
happier, more connected communities.  

We would like to take this break at the end of the year to 
thank you all for the new 2nd and 1st Street mobility corridor 
from Bewicke to Mackay. Thanks to Council for approving it 
and having the vision to promote active transportation 
corridors that include physical protection from vehicles. 
Thanks to staff for stick-handling a good design and 
implementation.  

This new protected bikeway has enhanced the cycling 
experience immensely and is arguably the single best 
project the City of North Vancouver (if not the entire North 
Shore) has ever undertaken to promote and support active 
transportation. We are very appreciative of the effort that this 
took from both a financial and social point of view.  

We wish you all happy holidays and best wishes for 2021. 

Yours sincerely,  

Don Piercy, Erika Rathje and Heather Drugge 

HUB Cycling’s North Shore Committee  

cc. 
Doug Pope, Director, Engineering, Parks and Environment Department 
Leanne McCarthy, Chief Administrative Officer 

HUB Cycling, 312 Main Street (2nd Floor), Vancouver BC, V6A 2T2 


